
Summer Worship 2017 
 

Beginning May 28 and continuing through September 03, the Sunday Worship venue will change: we will 

still have one Worship Service at 10:30 A.M., but it will be IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL.  
 

Coffee Fellowship will continue in the vestibule from 10:00 until 10:29. 

Nursery care will be available for children who have not yet been to Kindergarten. 
 

Entry points will be the double doors under the carport and closest to the elevator, the double doors 

facing Laurel Street that open into the Vestibule, as well as the door on Magnolia Street beside the 

wooden deck. 
 

To protect the surface of the new parking lot, the Session has designated the Magnolia Street driveway 

as a secondary entrance; it will ordinarily be gated to pass-through traffic, but it will be open Sunday 

mornings and for other church activities. 
 

Do-It-Yourself Hymnody:  Here are your hymn choices for June: 

June 4,  # 430 (PH) òCome Sing, O Church, In Joyó 

 # 316 (PH) òBreathe On Me, Breath Of Godó 

 # 127 (PH) òCome, O Spiritó 

June 11,  # 429 (PH) òLord, You Give The Great Commissionó 

    # 140 (PH) òHoly, Holyó 

 # 138 (PH) òHoly, Holy, Holy!ó 

June 18, #  469 (PH) òMorning Has Brokenó  

 #2223 (SF) òThey'll Know We Are Christians By Our Loveó 

  #  525 (PH) òHere I Am, Lordó 

June 25, # 302 (PH) òI Danced In The Morningó 

     òLeaning On The Everlasting Armsó 

    #      9 (PH) òO Come, O Come, Emmanueló 

 June 32   òThe Wheels On The Busó   

  (as requested by the  òThe Itsy-Bitsy Spideró 

  Worship Committee) òIf Youõre Happy And You Know Itó 
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Texts and Themes for June:  
 

June 04  John 20:19ð23 òBreathe In!ó (Pentecost) 

June 11  Matthew 28:16ð20 òBreathe Out!ó (Trinity Sunday) 
 

  Begin Summer Series - òHow Will They Know We Are Christians?ó 
 

June 18  John 13:34-35  òThey Will Know We Are Christians: Love One Anotheró 

June 25  John 15:12-17  òThey Will Know We Are Christians: Love Each Otheró 
 

Communion and Good Samaritan Sunday, June 04 

The first Sunday of each month is Communion Sunday; the Sacrament will be celebrated by Intinction.  

First Sunday is also Good Samaritan Sunday, when we particularly remember the mission work of the 

Good Samaritan Center.  Offerings of food and money will be received along with the regular Morning 

Offering.  
 

Adult Sunday School 

We continue to review John S. Leonardõs book, òGet Real, Sharing Your Everyday Faith Every Day.ó  The 

study is led by Mary and Scott Hime and will continue through June 25.   Come join us in the Café at 

9:00 each Sunday Morning. 
 

June Sunday School ð Grades 1- 8:    Topic: òEating and Drinking With Jesusó 

June 04 - Matthew 26:17-30 -  òThe Meal That Changed The Worldó 

 June 11   - Luke 19:1-10     -  òGuess Who Is Coming To Lunchó 

 June 18  - Mark 2:23-28    -  òWhat To Do When You Are Hungryó 

June 25 - John 6:1-14     -  òThe Big Picnicó 
 

PENTECOST Sunday, June 04, is the Day of Pentecost, our annual celebration of the birthday 

of the Church:   WEAR SOMETHING RED! 
 

The Pentecost Offering 

Each year on Pentecost Sunday we celebrate the arrival of the Holy Spirit as a bringer of new life with an Offering intended to nurture 

the faith of those newest among us.   
 

As one of the four Special Offerings of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), the Pentecost Offering unites us in a churchwide effort to 

support young people in Christ and inspire them to share their faith, ideas, and unique gifts with the church and the world. 
 

For your information, 40% of the Offering stays within our own congregation to fund projects and programs designated by Session.  

The remainder is sent to the General Assembly Mission Council to support other programs that help youth and young adults and 

advocate for children at risk. 
 

Among those programs, 25% of the offering funds Young Adult Volunteers (YAV), which trains and equips volunteers to engage in 

mission in the U.S. and around the world.  Our own Katie Henderson will be spending a YAV year in Scotland, so our support of this 

offering also provides direct benefits for a member of our church family.  (I love the connectional church!) 
 

Presbytery Meeting: 

Mission Presbytery will meet Friday and Saturday, June 23-24, at New Braunfels Presbyterian Church 
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òCommunity Table, 02 May 2017ó 

and 

Celebrating the 10th Anniversary of The Community Table Ministry 
 

Devotional offered at May Meeting of Session 

 

Romans 14:17-18 (The Message) 

òGodõs kingdom isnõt a matter of what you put in your stomach, for goodnessõ sake. It is what God does with 

your life as he sets it right, puts it together, and completes it with joy. Your task is to single-mindedly serve 

Christ. Do that and you will kill two birds with one stone: pleasing the God above you and proving your worth 

to the people around you.ó 

 

It was our time to host the meal, our first time since all our òseasonaló church family hit the trail for their other homes in far-

northern Texas.  We fretted a bit: would we have enough volunteers to serve the meal in good order?  We worried some: what if 

we are so overwhelmed that we end up losing some of our good folk to exhaustion/frustration?  We talked about it: what does it 

say about us, our ministry, this church, if we cannot carry on effectively without help from visitors? 
 

I had decided to make a òcameo appearance?ó  (Remember those from old movies: someone vaguely familiar appears briefly on 

the screen, but adds nothing to the overall production?)  I knew I would not be much help, but I kept my phone at the ready, in 

case I needed to issue an òall-hands-on-deckó message. 
 

Oh, me of little faith!  We had more volunteers than I dared hope for, even some who came specifically to help clean up, and the 

prevailing spirit was one of such joy that my spirit was lifted before we ever opened the doors to the diners. 
 

And it got better: the diners exhibited the same joyful spirit (with perhaps one notable exception), the laughter was genuine and 

uplifting, and I felt that warm sense of gathered family that is one of the great blessings of Christian fellowship and hospitality. 
 

God is at work, friends!  The Holy Spirit is busy enlivening and invigorating our endeavors, and the proof is in the pudding or. 

better yet, in the meat loaf, in the mashed potatoes, in the smiles, in the sharing, and in the heart of this pastor who really 

should stop worrying and fretting and expecting the worst. 
 

I guess I learned yet again to trust Godõs presence, to trust Godõs Holy Spirit, to trust Godõs people to bring joy and peace, and 

hope and a really nurturing/nourishing experience to those who need it most, including me!   
 

So, here is the truth as I have rediscovered it: for the modest expenditure of 2-3 hours every two months, you will be doubly 

blessed: you will not only be a blessing, you will also receive a blessing (more than one on both counts!). 
 

Oh, and I am not suggesting that we do not welcome back our winter family, or that we reject their help; I just think maybe we 

could greet them more in joy than in desperation! 

 

Galatians 5:22-23 (The Message) 

òBut what happens when we live Godõs way? He brings gifts into our lives, much the same way that fruit 

appears in an orchardñthings like affection for others, exuberance about life, serenity. We develop a 

willingness to stick with things, a sense of compassion in the heart, and a conviction that a basic holiness 

permeates things and people. We find ourselves involved in loyal commitments, not needing to force our way 

in life, able to marshal and direct our energies wisely.ó 
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The 3nd Annual Summer Kickoff of our Ice Cream Socials 

was Wednesday evening May 17 in the Youth Building.   

Delicious Ice Cream sundaes, floats and cookies were served.   

Games, fellowship and just plain fun was had by all.   

If you missed it, donõt worry, there will be more!!    
Watch the church calendar for an announcement.   

It makes a GREAT date night, so bring a friend next time!  
 

The following pictures were taken by Veronika Camehl é.  Thanks Vern for always being there with your camera! 

é InReach Committee é  

 


